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Summary: SLC Consultant Willie Davis was an active, athletic teenager when a car accident resulted in a spinal cord injury that left him disabled. In Part I, Willie talked about how his life changed and how he coped with the changes in the first months after his accident: 


“As I began to think about writing this article, I thought about what type of information should be included, especially for those people who were living with a disability and their families.  The best way I thought to do that might be to just share my own story and thoughts about my experiences.” – Willie Davis, Part I (Below: Willie Davis)
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Finding a Way to Still Fulfill My Dreams and Goals


By Willie Davis, SLC Consultant





The following article is the second in a three-part series that takes a first-hand look at how one person adjusted to life with a disability. While this focuses on just one person, the lessons he’s learned, realizations he’s come to, and experiences he’s had are familiar to almost anyone who has a disability or knows someone with a disability. 
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My first work experience as a person in a wheelchair was challenging and it was a great training experience that gave me many of the writing and typing skills I use today. My position as a radio dispatcher for the police department provided me a year of personal skill development that I may have not gotten at any other job. 


On top of learning a new job, every day there were different experiences and life lessons. I had to plan my daily bathroom routine while performing my work tasks. Many times, I had to go home because of accidents I would have. My body was readjusting to the physical changes.  It was like being a child all over again in some ways. I had to condition and teach my body to work on a routine that suited my daily living. I found it difficult that my body didn’t perform as it once did. I could no longer take things for granted the way I once did. I finally gave my routine some thought and had to plan ahead on how things would affect me.


In the fall of 1982, I got terribly sick and was hospitalized for a high fever due to a pressure sore. After a few days, my fever went down, but I was not out of the woods yet. I needed to have an operation. Doctors removed two rods from my back. The rods were stainless steel and if left in my back, would cause the infection to continue to spread. 


Once the rods were taken out, I had to work on my balance again. This was accomplished by going back to rehab for a few weeks. This was my second brush with death, but, as with everything else that has happened to me, I have learned from it. Mainly, that you only have one body so you should treat it the best you can and not take your health for granted. 


	After again leaving the rehabilitation center, I was forced to reexamine what I wanted to do with my life. While some things in my life had forever been altered, I was still determined to complete many of the goals I had before my accident.  I attended the University of North Dakota in Grand Forks, ND from 1982 to 1986 and graduated with a Bachelor of Science in Social Work with a minor in Indian Studies. 


	Being at the university gave me the opportunity to participate in activities, a number of which I would not have been able to take part in if I had stayed in my small community.  Wheelchair basketball gave me the confidence and strength to build up my physical wellbeing. It also gave me the mental strength necessary to approach any new obstacle that I faced as a person living with a disability.


Meeting new people and building long lasting friendships was another thing that playing basketball gave me.  I have lots of great memories from going on weekend trips to play against other wheelchair teams or traveling to regional and national tournaments. 


It was as if I was living out my dream of playing sports. I realized that despite the life-altering impact of my accident, I was still achieving my goals. Before my accident, I had hoped to play college baseball and get a business degree. In the end, I played basketball throughout college (so what if I happened to be in a wheelchair) and received a professional degree. 


While I have my undergraduate degree, I am still continuing to better myself through formal education and by picking up new work skills. I have also taken several graduate level courses in counseling and am continually looking to learn new skills in order to become a better professional and to improve my own wellbeing. 





In the final part of this series, Willie will talk about his professional life and discuss aging with a disability. 






















































































Finding a Way [cont.]








Returning to the workforce after becoming disabled: From getting new training for the job you have to going back to school, there are options.





	As many as 10 percent of the over 2.5 million people injured in car accidents each year will experience some kind of disability as a result. Some people might experience long-term pain in areas of the body where they sustained injuries, while others may never be able to walk again. 


	Statistics say that up to 30 percent of employees will be injured on the job at some point during their career. A small percentage of those injuries result in serious and permanent disabilities. Other people are disabled in accidents in the home or because of illness. As obesity is on the rise, so is Type II diabetes, complications of which can result in the need for amputation. 


	Because of these reasons and a number of others, every year thousands of people find themselves with a disability that will forever change their lives. This does NOT, however, mean an end to goals and dreams. 


	One of the biggest challenges for a recently disabled person may be returning to the workforce. In many of these cases, people will get disability income from the government and/or from insurance, but that does not mean that sitting at home and collecting disability benefits is the way to spend one’s life.  Many people who have suffered disabilities return to the workforce as productive and happy employees.





Work


	Just because a person has a disability, it does not mean that he or she is incapable of working. Of course there are many cultural differences among the hundreds of tribal communities in America. On some reservations we have encountered resistance to vocational rehabilitation and transition from school to work programs.  We have been asked, 


	“Why don’t you leave Dave alone? He has a disability and should be cared for, not pressured to go back to work.”


	Our answer is that many people enjoy working. It provides them with a sense of self- worth and independence in addition to money. It also provides important social interaction. There is pride and a sense of accomplishment to be taken from working. People who work are less likely to suffer from depression or substance abuse than people that are unemployed. 


	Some people who suffer from an accident are able to go back to their same jobs. In many of these cases, accommodations need to be made or some changes in equipment are necessary. An occupational therapist can be a key person in helping the individual and employer find the right tools to allow for return to work after an accident. For more on how occupational therapists can help, please go to this section of the Spirit Lake Consulting website: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/COPT/vr/ot_vr.html" ��http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/COPT/vr/ot_vr.html�























Finding a Way [cont.]


	Working with your local vocational rehabilitation program will be extremely beneficial. The counselors there will be able to help you as you prepare to re-enter the workforce. Voc Rehab is a useful resource that many people don’t even know exists, but one that is a great tool for people looking to return to the workforce after becoming disabled. 


	Not only will the counselors at voc rehab help you in making accommodations, they will be able to tell you about your rights now that you are disabled. If you cannot go back to the same job, they can help set you up with training to get a different job. For any person that has suffered a debilitating injury, meeting with a counselor at your local voc rehab center is a must. 





School


	Going back to school is also an option. This could mean anything from getting a high school degree or a GED to going to college and getting a bachelor’s or even a master’s degree. 


	There are a number of programs and scholarships that assist disabled persons in attending college – this covers everything from helping cover tuition costs to providing services that students may need to get through school such as classroom modifications, tutoring, note-taking assistance, etc. 


	Some people have turned their accidents into new beginnings and gone back to school years later to get their degrees and pick up on dreams that they may have forgotten about. They use their disabilities as motivation, saying, “If I can survive an accident that left me paralyzed and I can get up everyday and go to class, I can certainly get through English 101.”  


	A number of people who have become disabled through accidents or illness have inspiring stories of perseverance. SLC consultant Willie Davis shares his in this newsletter. 





Below, we have included links to a few other people’s stories. 


After a car accident left him quadriplegic, this young man went to school to become an investment banker: � HYPERLINK "http://www.rochester.edu/pr/Review/V69N4/feature1.html" ��http://www.rochester.edu/pr/Review/V69N4/feature1.html�


This man made a career change after his leg was amputated as a result of a farming accident: � HYPERLINK "http://www.ossur.com/?pageid=3410" ��http://www.ossur.com/?pageid=3410�


Meningitis forced doctors to amputate an arm and both legs, but this young woman overcame those challenges and recently graduated from medical school: � HYPERLINK "http://www.myhero.com/myhero/hero.asp?hero=Amputee_Student_AP" ��http://www.myhero.com/myhero/hero.asp?hero=Amputee_Student_AP�





Also, the SLC website has a vast amount of information on vocational rehabilitation. You can access our information on voc rehab by going here: � HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/COPT/vr/index.html" ��http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/COPT/vr/index.html�


�


Above: article author Willie Davis playing basketball with his teammates





























































































































































































































































































































Have You Checked Out Our Website?


Updated constantly, � HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com" ��www.spiritlakeconsulting.com� is always changing – for the better.








We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com" ��www.


spiritlakeconsulting.com�





314 Circle Dr 


P.O. Box 663


Fort Totten, ND 58335





Phone:


701-351-2175





Fax:


800-905-2571





E-Mail:


info@spiritlake


consulting.com





Spirit Lake Consulting, Inc.

















On our site, you can find more information on this newsletter’s topic, fulfilling your dreams while having a disability, as well as variety of other subjects. It can also help give you a good idea of what we do as a company.  Here’s a look at what we’ve added in the past week alone:


Our final report for the Caring for Our People Training project is up on our home page for now. It is long (1.5 MB) and pretty technical. However, as Dr. De Mars said, “When I had just graduated and was working on grant programs I always wished there were examples out there I could follow. When I asked an older faculty member why people did not just make their final reports, funded grants, etc. easily available she asked, ‘Why would you let other people benefit from your work?’ At the time, I thought to myself, well, why wouldn’t you? I still think that.”


Pages on language development and the Individualized Family Service Plan have been added to our soon-to-be-finished early childhood module: � HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/DA/early/index.html" ��http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/DA/early/index.html�





 	Why are we telling you this? So that you keep coming back and checking our site out. 


	If you are interested in what those upcoming changes are all about, there are a few more details about what is in progress on Dr. DeMars’ SLC blog: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/intranet/demars_blog.html" ��http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/intranet/demars_blog.html�	


And while you’re on the site, check out the SLC forum (� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/forum" ��http://www.spiritlakeconsulting.com/forum�) – maybe you’ll even want to post something, browse our Virtual Library, read past issues of our newsletters, there’s plenty of information on there to keep you reading for hours.





Early Childhood Workshops Coming Up!


	


It’s not too late to get registered in our summer workshops, Young Children and Disability.  The workshops are held locally, free to participants and thanks to a grant from the National Institute on Disability and Rehabilitation Research, we can provide a $50 stipend for participants and a free lunch in a gourmet college cafeteria (okay, well maybe we are stretching it with the gourmet part, but it is free.)





You can register for the workshop to be held at Lake Region State College on July 23 and July 25 by calling Dr. Erich Longie at (701) 351-2175 or emailing Breeanne Hinojoso at � HYPERLINK "mailto:breeanne@spiritlakeconsulting.com" ��breeanne@spiritlakeconsulting.com�.  To register for our workshop at Turtle Mountain Community College July 26-27 call Willie Davis at (701) 477-0322 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:sharkwheels@yahoo.com" ��sharkwheels@yahoo.com�	
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